View online forward to a friend

CAPEL HORSE AND PONY CLUB Newsletter September 2024 Issue 2

STATE DRESSAGE 2024

WELCOME

Spring is here! With a flourish of warmer weather our beautiful grounds are "growing", not just the spectacular new clubrooms but the lush grass also. Whenever you are able, all hands on deck are needed to jump on a mower, sling on a whippersnipper or grab a brush and paint can to help get the grounds ready for upcoming events this season.

Our Club members have been busy through the winter months, achieving some amazing results and making our club and all its supporters exceptionally proud. Even just getting to these events is an achievment. Let's all have a fun filled remainder of 2024 and remember; "The only difference between try and triumph is a little umph"

RESULTS

EVENTING

DRYANDRA CCN in June saw Kaeleigh, Milla, Ella, Chole and Teagan represent Capel with amazing team spirit. WOOROLOO INTERNATIONAL 3DE in August proved a huge success for our own Amy Lockhart with a win in the Junior 80cm finishing on her Dressage score of 24.4. Milla Vukelic claiming 2nd place in the Junior 1 Star and Chloe Wood taking 2nd in the Junior 95cm.

STATE DRESSAGE COMPETITION 12/13/14th August

Congratulations to our riders. A Special mention to Kaeleigh Brown who at 25yrs old is competing for our club in her final year, having been a member for the last 20yrs. Kaeleigh took out the win in the Elementary 3.3, Elementary Pairs, freestyle and Pairs Pas De Deux, Incredible achievment.

CONGRATULATIONS to Holly Greening for making the team for the 2024 NATIONAL INTERSCHOOLS

IMPORTANT DATES

21/22nd SEPTEMBER - PC CAMP 20th OCTOBER - PC RALLY 26/27th OCTOBER - SWAN RIVER HORSE **TRIALS**

2nd NOVEMBER - SERIES 3 DRESSAGE & **SHOWJUMPING**

16/17th NOVEMBER - CAPEL ODE *23/24rd NOVEMBER - STATE EVENTING *1st DECEMBER - 50th ANNIVERSARY CPC, AGM & WIND-UP

*please note change of dates



Amy Lockhart on Melverley at Wooroloo 3DE

CLUB INFORMATION

THANK YOU to the men from Section 95 at Bunbury Regional Prison, for work completed over the last 6 weeks, one of which was to install new tracking on our older jump wings. Painting of the wings will be on their job list when they return in 2025.

PONY CLUB STATE HICKSTEAD

If you are interested in joining the team (leadline-105cm) for this years event to be held at Serpentine PC on the 3rd of November information can be found on our FB page or by contacting

Peta Greening peta.greening@bigpond.com





Our mailing address is: P.O BOX 175, CAPEL WA 6271

Email: capelponyclub@outlook.com

Website: https://capelponyclub.com

MANY THANKS TO ALL OUR SPONORS











ÜRAL































